

60661-6600 agd.org

560 W. Lake St. 312.440.4300 Sixth Floor Fax: 312.440.0559 Chicago, ILUSA Toll-free: 888.243.3368

February 19, 2020

Rudolph T. Liddell, D.M.D. Chair, Council on Dental Practice American Dental Association 211 East Chicago Avenue Chicago, IL 60611

Dear Dr. Liddell,

On behalf of the Academy of General Dentistry (AGD), we thank you for your communication on February 10, 2020 regarding the ADA Proposed Statement on the Use of Silver Diamine Fluoride to Arrest Carious Lesions.

The AGD submitted comments to your Council on December 9, 2019 and suggested changes to the policy. The AGD is aligned with the position that the delegation of the application of silver diamine fluoride (SDF) to auxiliary dental personnel or other trained health professionals must be by prescription or order of a dentist after a comprehensive oral examination, in accordance with the state's dental practice act.

The AGD's Councils on Dental Practice and Legislative and Governmental Affairs carefully considered the ADA's February 2020 draft revisions. The Councils determined that the amended language is in keeping with AGD policy. As such, we support the amended language of the ADA draft policy statement on SDF for caries management.

Thank you very much for your willingness to consider the AGD's suggested revisions. We believe that the dental community is strengthened by continued communication and collaboration.

Sincerely,

Connie L. White, DDS, FAGD

Onnie L. White, Q.D.S., F.AG.Q.

AGD President